

CITY OF PERRIS PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

Daryl Hartwill **Director Public Works**

November 1, 2018 / Fall 2018

Dear City of Perris Business Owner/Apartment Manager,

In 2011 Governor Brown signed into law Assembly Bill 341, commonly referred to as "The Mandatory Commercial Recycling Law". This law requires that commercial recycling services be implemented by all commercial businesses in the State of California which generate four (4) or more cubic yards of commercial solid waste per week or multifamily residential dwellings of five (5) units or more.

In addition to Assembly Bill 341, Governor Brown also signed into law Assembly Bill 1826 in October This bill, commonly referred to as "The Mandatory Commercial Organics Recycling Law", requires businesses to recycle their organic waste by April 1, 2016. Organic waste commonly consists of food waste, green waste, landscape and pruning waste, nonhazardous wood waste, and small amounts of food-soiled paper waste that is mixed in with food waste. This law also requires that on or after January 1, 2016, local jurisdictions across the state implement an organic waste recycling program to divert organic waste generated by businesses, including multifamily residential dwellings that consist of five or more units (please note, however, that multifamily dwellings are not required to have a food waste diversion program). Your business is receiving this letter because it has been found to not be in compliance with one or both of these State Laws.

For further information about the opportunities available to your business or apartment community, please see the enclosed flyer. You may also visit CR&R's website at crrwasteservices.com or contact CR&R by phone at 800-755-8112.

Thank you for your cooperation. Together we can make a positive difference for our environment!

*If your business is already in compliance with the recycling and organics laws listed above, please disregard this letter.

Director of Public Works

City of Perris